January 7, 2014

Craig Godbout

Program Manager, WSRA Program
Colorado Water Conservation Board
1313 Sherman St, Room 718
Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Craig,

On December 10™, the Metro Roundtable considered the application from the Colorado Division of
Water Resources to continue the installation and/or replacement of data-loggers and telemetry on
major diversions within the South Platte River basin. Upon review and consideration of this
application, the Metro Roundtable voted to allocate $50,000 from its WSRA Basin Account to support
this application. The Division of Water Resources had requested $103,216 from the Metro WSRA Basin
Account, therefore the Metro Roundtable further voted to support and increase in allocation in
funding from the WSRA Statewide Account for $156,432 for this project. A quorum was present at
this meeting, and the votes, as described above, were unanimous.

The Roundtable recommends that the Division of Water Resources seek a permanent source of funding
for the equipment needed for the data-logger/telemetry program. The Roundtable believes this
program is vital to water administration, and shouldn’t be subject to fluctuations in WSRA funding
availability.

Please call if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,
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Mark Koleber
Chair, Metro Roundtable



